
South Cambs District Council 

Licensing Section 

South Cambs Hall 

Cambourne Business Park 

Cambourne 

CB23 6EA 

Rasanga Wijesinha & Lyandra Diaz 

44 Mistie Thrush Drive 

Northstowe, CB24 lBS 

11 July 2023 

Subject: Objection to License Application by NORTHSTOWE RUNNING FESIVAL EVENTS LIMITED, 

for a premises license for the NORTHSTOWE WESTERN PARK of KINGFISHER CLOSE, NORTHSTOWE, 

CB241BZ. For Provision of Regulated Entertainment: Saturday 08:00-22:00, Sunday 08:00-22-00. 

Supply of Alcohol: Saturday 10:00-22:00, Sunday 10:00-22:00. 

Dear Sir/Madam, 

We are writing to formally object to the license application submitted by Northstowe Running 

Festival Events Limited for the purpose of holding events & selling alcohol every Saturday and 

Sunday on the field adjacent to our property. We must express our deep concern that none of the 

likely impacted residents, including ourselves, have been made aware of this license application. We 

have not received any correspondence through the post or other means, leaving us uninformed and 

unable to voice our concerns in a timely manner. 

Furthermore, upon learning about this application, we strongly believe that granting this license 

would have significant negative consequences for the local community and its residents. We urge 

you to consider the following points when making your decision: 

Noise Disturbance and Impact on Children: 

The field in question is in close proximity to residential areas, including our home. Allowing alcohol 

sales until 10 pm every weekend would likely result in an increase in noise levels and disturbance 

during the evenings when families, like ours, are trying to relax and children are trying to sleep. This 

disruption could have a detrimental effect on the well-being of the local community, particularly on 

the sleep patterns and general comfort of young children. 

Extended Drinking Hours and Public Safety: 

The proposed license would permit patrons to consume alcohol until 10 pm, implying that people 

will continue to gather and consume their last orders on the field well beyond the stipulated closing 

time. This prolongation of drinking hours poses a risk to public safety, as it increases the potential 

for unruly behaviour, noise pollution, and potential conflicts among patrons. Furthermore, the 

increased presence of individuals under the influence of alcohol late into the evening raises concerns 

about the security and welfare of residents living nearby. 

Lack of Clarity Regarding Vendor Locations: 

The license application does not specify where the vendors will be located within the expansive field. 

This lack of clarity raises concerns about the potential proximity of alcohol vendors to residential 

areas. Without clear guidelines in place, there is a risk that vendors may set up close to residential 

properties, further exacerbating noise levels and disturbance for residents. 
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